

OFFICE OF DISCIPLINARY COUNSEL

October 14, 2016

Wallace E. Shipp, Jr. Disciplinary Coursel

Elizabeth A. Herman Deputy Disciplinary Counsel

Senior Assistant Disciplinary Counsel Jennifer Lyman Julia L. Porter

Assistant Disciplinary Counsel Joseph N. Bowman Gayle Marie Brown Driver Hamilton P. Fox, III Becky Neal Dolores Dorsainvil Nicolas Sean P. O'Brien Joseph C. Perry William Ross Clinton R. Shaw, Jr. H. Clay Smith, III Traci M. Tait

Senior Staff Attorney Lawrence K. Bloom Caroli G. Donayre Jelani Lowery

Manager, Forensic Investigations Charles M. Anderson

Senior Forensic Investigator Kevin E. O'Connell

CONFIDENTIAL

Ty Clevenger, Esquire 1095 Meadow Hill Drive Lavon, TX 75166

Re:

Kendall/Clevenger

2016-U328

Mills/Clevenger

2016-U329

Samuels/Clevenger 2016-U330

Dear Mr. Clevenger:

We have reviewed the disciplinary complaints that you filed against David E. Kendall, Esquire; Cheryl D. Mills, Esquire; and Heather F. Samuelson, Esquire, dated August 31, 2016, and the additional letters dated September 7, 2016, and September 9, 2016. You state that the attorneys represented and/or assisted Hillary R. Clinton, Esquire in "deleting thousands of emails that had been stored on a secret email server." You believe the attorneys did so in an attempt to impede a federal investigation.

Upon review, we decline to open a full investigation of this matter. It appears that your concerns were investigated by the Federal Bureau of Investigation ("FBI"). The FBI and prosecutors declined to file charges against Ms. Clinton, her attorney, or those who allegedly assisted her in deleting the emails. We are satisfied that the misconduct alleged was properly reviewed.

Accordingly, we decline to proceed further and have closed our file. Thank you for bringing your concerns to our attention.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Herman

Deputy Disciplinary Counsel

EAH: AW

Serving the Community and Upholding the Integrity of the Bar